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Issue Number 07
Well done on the Day of Protest
Now lobby the Chancellor to fund a decent pay rise

Well done to the branches taking part in Friday’s Day of Protest. Branches big and small did something to mark the day. 

Lobby the Chancellor – now!

We now want members to urgently email the Chancellor, Philip Hammond, and call on him to use the local government finance settlement – likely to be this Thursday - to stop the cuts and fund local government adequately, so that councils can fund the LGA’s offer and protect jobs and services. 

The £632 million cost of the pay rise to councils is small in the context of overall public sector finance. Half of this would be recouped by central government in increased taxes, National Insurance and saving on in-work benefits. This could be recycled to local government.

Also attached to this bulletin is a DCLG spreadsheet of English local authority reserves for the financial years 1 April 2017 and 31 March 2018. While some councils have eaten into their unallocated reserves, others have healthy amounts in the bank and can draw on them on a one-off basis to fund a decent pay rise.
Column F sets out the level of the unallocated reserves for each English authority. Compared to the amount of unallocated reserves, the cost of the offer looks small.

Attached to this bulletin is also an email for members to send for the attention of Philip Hammond at: public.enquiries@hmtreasury.gsi.gov.uk
 Please get as many members as possible to email by Thursday!
The NJC pay offer

Last week, the Local Government Association put forward a two-year pay offer for council and school support staff workers. It would mean a pay rise of up to 16% for the lowest paid over the two years, and 2% for anyone on more than £19,430 a year next  April, and a further 2% in April 2019. Details of the offer were set out in our last pay bulletin dated 5 December.

Explaining the NJC Pay Offer

The NJC Committee will be considering the pay offer this Thursday and will decide whether to consult members or press for further negotiations.  If the Committee decides to consult members on the offer, branches will need to explain to members what it means for their local pay and grading structure. Regional briefings for activists and organisers are pencilled in for the weeks beginning 8 and 15 January. 

We know a number of NJC authorities do not use the NJC pay spine in full or have established a local pay spine. The Service Group will be working with Regions to help these branches translate the NJC pay offer to their local situation. 

Model text for email to the Chancellor – email public.enquiries@hmtreasury.gsi.gov.uk
Dear Chancellor, 

Give councils and schools the cash to fund a decent pay rise and protect services

I am a ………….. (worker) in ......................................................council



Government cuts to local government funding have been very severe.  I am feeling this in my workplace as my council continues to cut jobs, pay and conditions. I am being asked to do more and more for less and less pay. 

I keep services going against the odds but find it hard to make ends meet. I am also very worried about my job security.

This situation cannot continue either for local government services or us - the workforce. I urge you to use the forthcoming local government finance settlement to give councils and schools the cash to fund a decent pay rise and protect services

A pay rise for council and school support staff can’t come soon enough. But as the lowest paid staff in the public sector, we desperately need the government to stop its swingeing cuts to council budgets, deal with inadequate school funding and fully fund a pay increase.

Half the cost of our claim will be recouped by the Treasury in increased tax and national insurance ‘take’ and cuts to spending on in-work benefits. This can be recycled to councils and schools.

Council and school staff are already providing vital local services and educating children with far fewer employees than in 2010, while demands on services grow. Councils are facing real problems recruiting and retaining staff due to low pay. The government must recognise the importance of the jobs council and school workers do and pay up now.
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